



NEWSLETTER

Term: Autumn| Issue: 3 | Date: 26th September 2025



MESSAGE FROM MRS LAWRENCE

Dear Parents and Carers,

This week has been a buzz of excitement! Congratulations to our new School Council Representatives who did a grand job with their presentations.



The children have been working exceptionally hard this week - Preschool have been finding treasure in the sand, Reception have started their phonics lessons and have been learning m, a & s, Year 1 listened to different pieces of music and drew

different types of lines as a response to music. They used straight, wavy, zig-zag, dotted and dashed lines with a variety of media and worked together



to produce their final piece. Year 2 have been learning about the history of the first flight. They have been introduced to the Wright brothers who created and designed planes and worked in groups to create freeze frames. This week Years 3 and 4 have been learning about our amazing bodies. Year 3 made models of hands to show how the muscles and tendons move, while Year 4 made models of teeth to demonstrate the different functions. Year 5 have been very engaged with their learning, especially whilst learning about the Vikings. They have created their own board games in the style of

snakes and ladders to represent Viking trade routes and to explore what might hinder their trading. It's been a busy start to the year for Year 6, but they have been thoroughly enjoying their art topic about photography. Here are some photographic recreations of classic paintings - can you work out which is the original?!





Have a wonderful weekend,

Mrs Lawrence

Headteacher and Safeguarding Lead

Gardening Club

On Monday and Tuesday lunchtime during this term, some of our children are taking part in gardening club. For the last few weeks we have actively been planting bulbs ready for Spring and, over the coming weeks, we are looking to clear the bio dome area. With the help of our estate team we will be creating an outdoor fruit and vegetable area and the children will be planting seeds ready for next year. Mrs Snelling



Stars of the Week

ORC - Lily-Jean E

ORB - River-Rose R

1CE - Romy B

1T - Hudson T

2F - Oliver M

2M - Harrison W

3S - Leah M

3C - Jimmy K-S

4C - Kendall N

4LT - Evie C

5P - Frankie L

5RKP - Stanley McD

6F - Oliver C

6C - Harley W-E

Aspire - James J-R

Congratulations!

Weekly Whole School Attendance 95%

Weekly Class Attendance

Excellent attendance 'gold' 98-100% 4LT-98%

Good attendance 'green' 96-97.9% 5RKP-97.5 2E-97.2% 4C-96.7% 2M-96.1

Well Done!

House Points

Hawking Attenborough Rowling Holmes

Lost Property!

We have a huge amount of lost property in our main reception that is unclaimed. Please do come and have a look through, as there are lots of school logo cardigans and jumpers. If they remain unclaimed by the end of term, they will be given to our pre-loved and everything else will be recycled.



Meep a note!

30th September - Friends AGM 9am

1st October - Harvest Foodbank Collection

20th - 31st October - Half Term

11th November - Remembrance Day

14th November - Children in need

17th November - Break the Rules Day

19th November - Year 6 class Celebrations

26th November - Year 1 class Celebrations

Roll of Honour

Ella (Year 4) and Woody (Year 1) competed in the GB open karate championships last weekend. They both did amazingly well! Woody won 2 silvers

(kick bag and sparring) and Ella won silver in sparring. They both fought brilliantly and the finals were so close! This was a good warm up for the Irish open next month!



Roll of Honour

Joshua (Year 6) was nominated by Biggin Hill Primary School for the Orpington & Bromley District football team and he attended several rigorous trials over the summer. There where around 170 children nominated and who competed. After a very strong competition, he was selected for the district squad. We are extremely proud of his achievement. Well done Joshua - congratulations!



MAKATON

Sign of the Week



Coffee

LANGUAGE OF THE MONTH Turkish

Hello: Merhaba

Goodbye: Hoşça kal

Thank you: Teşekkür ederi

Weekly Lunch Menus

We will continue sending out weekly menus each Friday afternoon as we feel this is working well for families and keeps this fresh in your inbox!



HAVE A FANTASTIC WEEKEND https://www.bigginhillprimary.com/

